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A
s we steer our way through 
October we are reminded here at 
Harewood Speed Hillclimb about 
the year we have enjoyed. The 

season has now come to a close, and 
after a spectacular final weekend it was 
the ideal end to another season. 

Since we last wrote to you we have 
had three more events to tick off of the 
2011 calendar, so let’s delve in and see 
what happened at each. The first event 
since our last magazine was the Summer 
Championship. With everything to play 
for in the Harewood Championship it 
was set to be a thrilling showdown in 
the final trio of meetings, and we weren’t 
disappointed. 

As usual the one day Summer 
Championship event brought with it 
the finest August Bank Holiday action. 
Accompanied with the usual array of 
Caterhams, Mitsubishi Evo’s, Ariel Atom, 
classic machines and single-seaters we 
had the motorbike contingent return 
for another year and also a significant 
amount of TVR Championship cars.  

A complete entry list of 155 two and four 
wheeled machines made for an exciting 
day out. After two timed runs each, the 
Harewood Championship saw Simon 
Green strengthen his grasp at the top of 
the standings. Behind, Steve Darley had 
elevated himself to second place, whilst 
Henry Moorhouse clung to third place, as 

the top three started to gradually edge 
away from the chasing pack. 

Elsewhere, Richard Spedding scored 
another Fastest Time of the Day award 
with his quickest time of 52.56 seconds. 
John Chacksfield steered his OMS CF04 
machine to the second fastest time in just 
53.75 seconds. 

A few weeks later we were well into 
September, as the final weekend of the 
year made an appearance. Saturday 17th 
September made way for the Greenwood 
Cup, whilst Sunday played host to the 
Mike Wilson Memorial season finale. 

A mixture of weather hit Harewood on 
both days, as the rain intervened to 
mix up the times on both Saturday and 
Sunday. The Greenwood Cup again saw 
Simon Green romp to another top finish 
as he again increased his grip on the 
provisional Harewood Championship title. 
Steve Darley still held onto second place 
and Henry Moorhouse third; however with 
just one more chance on the cards the 
tension was evident. 

The fastest time of the day for the 
Greenwood Cup was achieved by Peter 
Newton and his Force PC in just 53.56 
seconds, with the Morgan Jenkins/Pilbeam 
MP97 collaboration second fastest after 
securing a time of 54.74 seconds. 

As the Mike Wilson Memorial meeting 

leapt into action Harewood Hillclimb 
became a hotbed of thrills and spills. 
Sporadic rain showers during the 
afternoon made for an interesting 
conclusion, as Steve Darley usurped 
the Harewood Championship title from 
Simon’s grasp on the final day. 

Smooth running during each of the two 
concluding events allowed for a total of 
eight timed runs for each competitor. 
With four timed runs each day there was 
definitely a good reception from our 
entrants, with each securing ample track 
time. 

As the meeting came to close there 
was the usual fun and laughter in the 
paddock, and also the obligatory posing 
from our marshals who enjoyed the 
annual ‘team photo’. Now the Hill is silent 
once again, and the sheep are free to 
reign supreme, for a few months at least. 
Without seeming too eager the 2012 
Harewood Hillclimb dates have already 
been established and are sitting pretty 
on our website, should any of you fancy 
a peek. Our regular batch of events have 
secured their now familiar slots on the 
calendar, with another eight rounds of the 
Harewood Championship to be contested, 
as well as the regular mix of Classic and 
Vintage and British Championship events. 

Since the culmination of the season 
here at Harewood many messages of 
thanks have passed between the ranks 
of marshals, officials and drivers. Sadly 
I haven’t had been able to make many 
appearances at Harewood this season 
due to clashes amongst other things, 
but I would like to express my thanks to 
everyone for a great time when I have 
been on the bank with my orange clad 
associates.

The next big event on the Harewood 
calendar is the awards dinner dance in 
November. We hope to see you there. 
Take care and we hope you enjoy what is 
left of your season.
Leanne Fahy

Midland Centre
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A 
continuing story of simple folk. To 
show how simple - I must apologise 
to John Gill for calling him Gil 
Woodford. I must learn how to read 

Noreen’s spread sheets. Nevertheless he still 
has Pole Position.

Having returned from a weekend at Pembrey, 
no sooner had Noreen unpacked and washed 
our clothing and it was time to pack again 
for an overnight stay for Round 11 of the SBD 
Championship at Hethel. Lotus have completely 
revamped the circuit providing now a 3.6km 
course with a “pit lane” just before the start. 
There is now no delay for cars to come from 
the collecting area back to the paddock as 
there is no collecting area just a continuation 
of the circuit back in to the paddock. This 
saves considerable time. With 2 practice runs 
and 3 timed runs we had finished and were 
on our way home before the traffic from the 
BTCC at Snetterton had started. As always 
there was a strong wind, and occasional 
dark clouds threatening rain. We were lucky 
and the rain did not start until we joined the 
M1, but it made up for it then and during 
the evening. Only Clive Wooster and Derek 
Jones were present at Hethel so both created 
new SBD class records, 82.68 and 93.61 secs 
respectively.
 
The economic state being what it is people are 
entering events much closer to the date, after 
checking the state of their finances to ensure 
that they have some “spare” cash. Of course 
this is sensible, but worrying for Noreen as 
Secretary of the Meeting for the August “John 
Clark Sprint” with entries and withdrawals 
coming in during the last few days before the 
event. The problem was made worse because 
we had changed the date so as not to clash 
with NSCC who last year had a sprint at MIRA 
the same day. We had told them that we were 
changing but as with the Law of Sod they then 
changed their date and we clashed again. The 
day started dull with local light rain on the 
journey there but cleared before a generally 
fine day. With only 40 entries we ran 2 practice 
runs and 1 timed run before lunch and then 
runs 2 and 3 after lunch.

A full breakdown of the results can be found 
on the TSL web-site, but the class winners and 
their times were:- Class 0a Kevin Haselden 
(Austin A35) 76.40, Class 0b Jason Andrews 
(Honda S2000) 69.98, Class 0c Martin Domleo 
(Renault Megane R26) 69.38 and I can vouch 
that is roadgoing as it passed me on the A38! 
Class2 was Jason Gail (Fiesta XR2) 70.44, 
Class 3 was Derek Jones (BMW M Coupe) 
breaking his own SBD record at 66.30. Class 
4 for 4 wheel drivers was John Davies (Subaru 
Impreza) 62.18. Road-going kit cars:- in Class 
5 was Emma Bennison (Sylva Striker) in 63.42 
to take FTD by a Lady, and Class 6 by Simon 

Jenks (Caterham CSR). Modified production 
cars:- Class 9 Tony Barber (Golf GTI Mk 1) 64.34 
and Class 10 Nigel Elliott (Triumph TR7-V8 
and twin turbos) 63.75 and sounding great. 
Sports Libre, Class 13 went to Les Proctor (OMS 
SC4SF) in 55.16 secs to claim FTD followed 
by Clive Wooster (Radical SR4) taking FTD by 
a Centre Member with 57.83. Single seater 
classes were taken by Roland Knott (Jedi Mk 
1) 56.73, Ken Roberts (FF2000 Van Diemen) 
60.41, Keith Sollis (FF1600 Van Diemen RF86) 
61.66, and Jan Nycz (500cc Staride MkIII) 69.05. 
Period defined honours went to Mark Roberts 
( 1939 Morgan4/4) 91.44 and Andrew Croysdale 
(1936 Riley 12/4 Special) 86.38.

The Team Challenge was won by “The Three 
Pronged Attack” comprising John Davies 
(Subaru Impreza), Michael Dentten (Citroen 
Visa GTi) and Tony Barber (Golf GTI) who only 
received their individual “replica” trophies as 
last years winners left the real trophy at home.

As soon as we received it back we had it 
engraved and delivered it on our way to 
Pembrey.

The weekend of August 20/21 was a busy one 
for Centre Members with race meetings at 
Silverstone, Mallory and Rockingham (not all 
BARC events). All in the same catchment area 
for Marshals though.

August 28th saw us visiting the Yorkshire 
Centre at Harewood for Round 13 of the SBD 
Championship. It was good to see a capacity 
entry. Only 2 of our contenders were present. 
Andy Webber just failing to better his time from 
last year, but Derek Jones bettering last years 
time on run 1 by 0.37secs and then a further 
0.27secs on run 2.

The following day was Noreens birthday so I 
took her out for the day. We went to Mallory 
Park !! Not officiating for a change but just 
to see the Special Saloons “revival”. A good 
crowd saw some delicious machinery. The late, 
great, Gerry Marshals Baby Bertha Firenza, 
Mick Hills V8 Beetle, the V8 engined Daf 55 
to name but 3. It was a great day seeing not 
only the cars but also some of the drivers. We 
spent some time with Gerry Taylor who used 
to race the Swish sponsored Anglia, and Alf 
Glasser a long time Chief Paddock Marshal 
at Mallory. Also Dave Vass who used to be 
an Observer for many years. Memories kept 
flooding back helped in some ways by the 
programme having pictures of the programme 
from 29 August 1976 - 35 years ago. With the 
aid of a magnifying glass (and that tells you 
something) we read the names of the Senior 
Officials. I had been Asst Chief Marshal, Alf 
was Chief Paddock Marshal, our Treasurer, Dick 
Spreadbury was Asst Chief Startline Marshal 
and I could go on.

Moving on a week and many of us were at 
Donington for a Masters weekend. This was 
another nostalgia overload. Some of my all 
time favourite cars being used as intended. 
Ford GT40, Lola T70, Chevron B16s and B8s. 
Ford Lotus Cortina Mk 1s and AC Cobras. 
Please excuse my dribbles all over this copy.

September 10/11 and back to Pembrey, 
unfortunately this clashed with SBD Round 14 
at Brands Hatch. As Brands was a new venue 
we had new records from Clive Wooster, still 
leading the Championship, Derek Jones still in 
second and Andy Webber still holding third. 

Also creating new records were Tim Richardson 
lying sixth and Kevin Padley in seventh.

Pembrey was a good clubbie with some good 
racing. Centre members were also busy at 
Mallory Park.

Round 15 of the SBD Championship was at 
Shelsley Walsh on September 17 but we were 
busy at the BTCC meeting at Rockingham. 

Shelsley was again a new venue so records 
were set by Peter Ellens in his Saab, Andy 
Webber (Elan +2), Derek Jones (BMW M Coupe) 
and Neil Duncanson (Audi Quattro).

The title chase will go down to the final round, 
our October event at Curborough, with either 
Derek Jones or Clive Wooster, who both will 
have to drop scores, and currently only 1.63 
points apart, becoming Champion.

Our Camera Kids photo competition continues 
to surprise us with the quality of the photos.

August resulted in a difficult choice between 
2 pictures, both of which we have published 
here. Amazingly both were taken by the same 
6 year old – Eve Shaw. By now all the photos 
have been sent to the children concerned.
Alan Ward

Steve Darley won this year’s Harewood Championship

“I would like to express my thanks to everyone for a great time when I have been on the bank with my orange clad associates” - Leanne Fahy  
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